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“It  shall  be  the  duty  of  the  Committee  on  Publication  to  correct  in  a  Christian  manner                  
impositions  on  the  public  in  regard  to  Christian  Science,  injustices  done  Mrs.  Eddy  or  members                 
of   this   Church   by   the   daily   press,   by   periodicals   or   circulated   literature   of   any   sort.”     
Church   Manual ,   Article   XXXIII,   Section   2   

  
A   Message   from   the   Manager:   

  
Dear   fellow   members,   

  
I  and  the  whole  Committee  on  Publication  family  have                   
been  deeply  grateful  to  hear  from  so  many  of  you  who  are                         
earnestly  praying  and  thinking  about  worldwide  public               
health  —  committed  to  bearing  witness  to  almighty  God’s                   
omniscience,  omnipresence,  and  omnipotence;  and           
listening  moment-by-moment  for  the  best  way  forward               
for  you  and  your  family,  while  also  listening  for  the  best                       
way  to  bless  humanity  in  its  hour  of  need  with  the                       
spiritual  understanding  that  Christian  Science  teaches  all               
of   us.   

  
We  are  moved  by  the  genuine  Christianity  evident  in  our                     
church  family,  and  humbled  to  serve  together  with  you  as                     
fellow  church  members.  T his  statement  from  Mary  Baker                 
Eddy   has   been   so   inspiring   to   me   during   this   time:     

  
“My  Beloved  Brethren  --  The  chain  of  Christian                 
unity,  unbroken,  stretches  across  the  sea  and  rises                 
upward  to  the  realms  of  incorporeal  Life  —  even  to                     
the  glorious  beatitudes  of  divine  Love.  Striving  to                 
be  good,  to  do  good,  and  to  love  our  neighbor  as  ourself,  man's  soul  is  safe;  man  emerges                                     
from  mortality  and  receives  his  rights  inalienable  —  the  love  of  God  and  man.  What                               
holds  us  to  the  Christian  life  is  the  seven-fold  shield  of  honesty,  purity,  and  unselfed                               
love.”   
( The   First   Church   of   Christ,   Scientist,   and   Miscellany ,   Mary   Baker   Eddy,   p.   200:11–19)   

  



This  statement  beautifully  guides  the   Manual -provided  work  of  “correct[ing]  in  a  Christian                         
manner  impositions  on  the  public  in  regard  to  Christian  Science,”  which  we’re  seeing  is   needed                               
today  more  than  ever.  Metaphysically  treating  and  healing  misperceptions  helps  ensure  that  the                           
Comforter   is   available   to   all,   without   limitation.     

  
We’ve  also  been  approaching  this  work  in  the  spirit  of  Paul’s  counsel  to  “watch  and  be  sober.”  (1                                     
Thess  5:6.),  or  as  Mrs.  Eddy  said  it,  “Be  watchful,  sober  and  vigilant.”  (SH  p.324:13)   We’re                                 
taking  into  consideration  public  health  laws,  along  with  how  to  best  love  our  neighbor  and  have                                 
patience  with  their  fears,  even  as  we  have  conviction  for  Christian  Science  practice  and  continue                               
to  share  what  the  world  most  needs.  These  goals  actually  go  right  together  —  not  competing  with                                   
one  another.  I’ve  asked  myself,  how  could  Principle  and  Love  —  two  aspects  of  God  —  ever  be  at                                       
odds   with   each   other?   

  
Naturally,  Committees  on  Publication  have  received  queries  of  a  practical  nature,  such  as                           
whether   a   covid   vaccine   will   be   required,   and   what   the   Committee   office   is   doing   about   it.     

  
In  the  U.S.  and  throughout  most  of  the  world,  there  have  been  no  legislative  bills  filed  to                                   
mandate  a  covid  vaccine  for  adults  or  children,  so  it  remains  a  free  choice.  U.S.  State  and                                   
Federal  officials,  as  well  as  government  officials  in  most  other  countries,  have  generally  said  they                               
encourage  taking  the  vaccine  as  it  becomes  available,  but  at  this  point  they  don’t  think  there  will                                   
be  a  need  to  require  it.  If  a  legal  mandate  were  considered  in  the  future,  Committees  on                                   
Publication   would   plan   to   seek   religious   accommodation   in   the   law   where   possible.   

  
We’re  also  watching  beyond  government  to  what  private  entities  such  as  employers,  schools,                           
residential  communities,  or  travel  providers  —  like  airlines  —  might  require,  and  are  assessing                             
what   religious   or   other   accommodations   may   be   available   in   those   cases.   

  
Our  approach  to  this  watchfulness  is  to  serve  the   Manual  and  the  Committee’s  corrective,                             
healing  purpose,  including  giving  a  fair  and  accurate  picture  of  Christian  Science  to  legislators                             
and  public  health  officials,  while  knowing  that  divine  Mind  is  the  only  source  of  government,                               
legislation,  and  law.   And  with  that  focus,  we’ve  found  that  right  accommodations  —  the  space  in                                 
law  to  practice  Christian  Science  —  naturally  come.  You  might  say  the  approach  is  to  look                                 
outward,  not  inward.  We’re  asking  ourselves:  how  can  we  heal  (as  opposed  to  what’s  in  it  for                                   
us)?  And  asking  ourselves:   what  is  our  opportunity  as  a  church  to  help  bring  a  sense  of  peace  —                                       
and  less  fear  —  on  this  topic,  and  to  give  a  genuinely  Christian  response,  which  naturally                                 
includes   health   and   safety   for   us   all?   

  
In  seeking  accommodation,  it’s  a  joy  to  explain  to  others  that  our  basis  for  doing  so  is  love,  not                                       
fear.  We’re  not  dogmatically  “against”  vaccination,  not  afraid  of  the  vaccine  or  the  disease.                             
(Therefore  not  coming  from  either  pro-vaccination  or  anti-vaccination  positions.)  We  let  them                         
know  that  we  seek  accommodation  because  we’ve  experienced  something  that’s  practical,                       
reliable,  and  tangible  through  our  practice  of  spiritual  healing.  We  appreciate  being  able  to                             
demonstrate  immunity  through  a  means  we  have  found  to  be  most  effective.  It’s  important  to  us                                 
to  follow  the  Golden  Rule  and  love  our  neighbor,  so  that  our  practice  of  Christian  Science  is                                   



conducted  responsibly,  and  not  in  a  way  that  would  harm  or  threaten  others.  Church  members                               
make  their  own  individual  health  care  choices  within  the  law.  And  while  our  Church  doesn’t                               
promote   or   encourage   vaccination,   it   does   support   our   members   whichever   direction   they   take.   

  
Above  all,  we’re  trusting  that  we  as  Christian  Scientists,  as  well  as  all  of  humanity,  can  truly  feel                                     
“...peace,  patience  in  tribulation,  and  a  priceless  sense  of  the  dear  Father’s  loving-kindness,”  (SH                             
365:31)   as   beautifully   expressed   by   our   Leader.   

  
Sincerely,   
Kevin   Ness   
Manager,   Committees   on   Publication     

  
Below   are   some   additional   resources   on   this   topic   that   you   may   find   inspiring   
and   helpful:   

  
● “ Thinking   about   vaccination   and   public   health ”   by   Kevin   Ness,    The   Christian   Science  

Journal,    March   2020.   
● “ Vaccines,   immunity,   and   the   pathway   to   health ”   by   Curt   Wahlberg,    Christian   Science   

Sentinel ,   January   28,   2021.   
● The   Christian   Science   Board   of   Directors’   letter   to   the   field ,   September   16,   2020   

  
Inspiration   and   updates   from   your   local   Committee   on   Publication   

  
I’m  so  grateful  for  all  of  the  support  from  members  and  branches  throughout  the  state  and  for                                   
the  many  opportunities  to  share  how  I’ve  been  praying  about  the  Committee  on  Publication                             
work.  Because  some  questions  have  arisen  while  working  with  branches  about  the  Committee                           
work,   I   thought   I’d   share   some   ideas   here.      

  
As  a  Committee  on  Publication,  my  main  duty  is  “to  correct  in  a  Christian  manner  impositions                                 
on  the  public  in  regard  to  Christian  Science”.  So,  my  role  is  to  prayerfully  and  practically  lift                                   
imposed  beliefs  from  public  thought  about  our  healing  practice,  our  Christianity,  our                         
relievenacy,  our  members,  and  Mrs.  Eddy.  The  only  way  to  do  this  is  by  seeing  that  Committee                                   
on  Publication  work  is  church  work  and  to  approach  this  work  as  the  practice,  where  public                                 
thought  is  our  case.  Although  the  Committee  on  Publication  keeps  abreast  of  imposition  in                             
public  thought  and  is  supported  by  a  group  of  scanners  at  the  Mother  Church,  daily  prayer  work                                   
is  always  the  best  way  to  stay  alert.  A  few  passages  I  work  with  on  a  daily  basis  to  stay  alert  are:                                             
the  definition  of  church  (S&H  583:12-19),  Alertness  to  Duty  (Manual  42:4),  and  the  Daily  Prayer                              
(Manual   41:19).     

  
In  this  work,  it’s  so  important  to  stay  ready  and  alert  because  work  may  come  in  many  different                                     
forms,  for  example  a  call  from  a  member  or  the  media,  something  read  or  seen  in  the  news  or                                       

https://journal.christianscience.com/shared/view/19soje4mtvy?s=t
https://sentinel.christianscience.com/shared/view/1ms9ebb4i5w?s=e
https://committee-resource-center.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/A-Message-from-the-Christian-Science-Board-of-Directors-document.pdf


social  media,  a  Mother  Church  call  or  meeting,  or  a  conversation  with  a  neighbor.  As  church                                 
members,  we  can  all  “keep  our  minds  so  filled  with  truth  and  love”  to  be  ready  and  know  that                                       
these  are  opportunities  for  healing.  It’s  a  steady  leavening  and  lifting  of  thought  towards  the                               
spiritual,  towards  Spirit.  This  is  something  that  all  members  and  churches  can  do  and  are  doing.                                 
And  this  is  something  that  the  world  needs.  Today,  and  always,  church  is  “rousing  the  dormant                                 
understanding  from  material  beliefs  to  the  apprehension  of  spiritual  ideas  and  the                         
demonstration  of  divine  Science…”  (S&H  583).  As  your  church  work  continues  and  grows,  the                             
Committee  on  Publication  is  a  resource  to  support  your  journey.  Everyone  is  welcome  to  contact                               
me   at   any   time   with   questions   or   ideas   regarding   our   important   Committee   on   Publication   work.     

  

 

I   look   forward   to   speaking   with   you!     


